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We want our parents/caregivers/guardians to 
tell us what they think! 
Thank you to the 12 families who have 

participated in our opinion 
survey.  Your input is greatly 
appreciated. 
For the large number yet to do so, 
we would encourage those 
families to participate. Our school 
will use the survey results to help 
inform and direct future school 

planning and improvement strategies.  
The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey 
is an annual survey offered by the Department of 
Education that is designed to assist schools in 
gaining an understanding of families’ perceptions 
of school climate, student behaviour, and student 
engagement.  
All families are invited to participate in the survey. 
The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey 
opened Monday August 7 and will remain open 
until Friday 8 September 2023. 
The survey will be conducted online, only takes 20 
minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any 
convenient time within the survey period on 
desktop computers, laptops, tablets or 
smartphones. The online survey will be available 
in English and 10 other languages including Arabic, 
Greek, Hakha Chin, Hindi, Japanese, Punjabi, 
Simplified Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and 
Vietnamese.  
The invitation to the survey, including the link and 
pin code required is on our Compass App.  Please 
contact the school office if you would like more 

information. 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
CHRIS MALONE 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
August 

Monday August 21 – Friday August 25 
➢ Book Week – Theme is ‘Read, Grow, Inspire’ 
Wednesday August 23 
➢ Sale College Grade 5 Transition Day  
➢ Pie Drive orders due by today 
➢ Melbourne Stars Cricket – Middle School 
Thursday August 24 
➢ Book Week Dress Up Day 
Monday August 28 
➢ Senior School Puffing Billy Trip 
➢ 6pm School Council Meeting 

September 
Friday September 1 
➢ Father’s Day/Special Person’s Day Stall 
➢ 6.30pm – 8.00pm Whole School Disco 
Monday September 4 – 8 
➢ Book Fair 
Wednesday September 6 
➢ Pie Drive Delivery Day (2.45pm-3.30pm) 
Thursday September 7 
➢ Parent teacher student interview day 
Friday September 8 
➢ Student Free Day 
Monday September 11 
➢ 2pm Parents & Friends meeting 
Monday September 11 - 15 
➢ Middle School Bike Education 
Friday September 15 
➢ Last day of Term 3 – 2.15pm dismissal 

October 
Monday October 2 
➢ First day of Term 4 
Wednesday October 11 – Friday October 13 
➢ Senior School Camp 
Friday October 27 
➢ Garden Party 

November 
Monday November 6 
➢ Student Free Day 
Tuesday November 7 
➢ Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 

December 
Wednesday December 6 – Friday December 8 
➢ Middle School Camp 
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Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews 
As part of our commitment to communicate with 
parents on the progress of their children, we will be 
conducting Parent/Student/Teacher Interviews on 
Thursday September 7.  
Students will attend school for their interview time 
only. 
Online bookings, via Compass, opened yesterday. 

 
Newsline 
As the Newsline is now available on our Compass 
App, at the end of the month of August, the 
emailing of the Newsline to families will cease.  For 
those people who are unable to receive a Compass 
login, the Newsline is uploaded and available to 
view on our website each Tuesday. 
www.saleps.vic.edu.au 
If anyone has any queries, please don’t hesitate to 
contact the school office. 
 
2024 Planning 
Planning for 2024 is commencing.  We would 
appreciate being notified of any of the following 
situations: 

• New enrolments (2024 foundation and other 
levels) – if you know of any new enrolments, 
please notify the office. 

• Transfers out – if you are not returning to 545 
in 2024 (Grade 6’s excluded), please notify the 
office of your impending departure. 

 
 

 
Helpers Needed 
Parents & Friends are often looking for extra 
helpers for our events.  If you would like to join our 
‘helpers’ messenger chat, please text Katie Weire 
on 0417 330 344. 
 
Next Parents & Friends Meeting 
The next Parents & Friends meeting will be at 2pm 
on Monday September 11 in ‘The Nest’.  Everyone 
is most welcome and encouraged to attend. 
 
Father’s Day/Special Person’s Day Stall 
The Father’s Day/Special Person’s Day stall will be 
held on Friday September 1.  Students will be able 
to purchase gifts (priced at $3 and $6). 
Helpers are needed from 8.30am – 10.45am and 
3.10pm – 3.40pm. 

 
School Disco 
The 545 Junior School Council are hosting a whole 
school (Foundation – Grade 6) disco on the 
evening of Friday September 1 (6.30pm-8.00pm).  
Parent helpers are needed to run the canteen and 
assist on the night.  There will be two shifts – 
6.30pm – 7.15pm and 7.45pm till pack up.  Please 
contact the school office if you are able to assist. 
 
Pie Drive  
Pie Drive orders close Wednesday August 23.   
Delivery date will be Wednesday September 6 
(pies to be collected between 2.45pm – 3.30pm 
from the canteen). 
If paying by cash, please send in the correct 
money, as we don’t always have change.  Thank 
you. 
 

 
Wow! What a busy week we 
had last week celebrating 
Science Week. ‘Innovation: 
Powering Future Industries’ 
was the theme this year.  
Well done to all the students 
who participated in the 545 
Paper Aeroplane Challenge last 
Friday.  85 students set their 
planes free in Market Square.  

It was amazing to see all the students’ varied 
designs and creative responses. 
A BIG congratulations and well done to Sora, 
Oscar, Thomas, and Jobe whose planes flew the 
furthest in the air!  
Junior students learnt about binary code, by 
creating ‘binary bracelets’ 
 Students translated their initial of their first name 
into the corresponding binary code.  Then, using 
beads to represent the code, they created binary 
bracelets, representing their first name. 
During Science classes, Foundation and Junior 
students also completed activities based around 
the Wheel. Middle and Senior students designed, 
built, and tested, their own paper planes. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 
KATIE WEIRE, PRESIDENT 

NATIONAL SCIENCE WEEK 
545 PAPER AEROPLANE COMPETITION 

ROD SMITH 



 

 
Last Friday our students were 
fortunate to attend an amazing 
performance by Dion Drummond. He 
kept the students and teachers 
engaged and entertained with a 

variety of dances and cultural teachings from 
both Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
cultures. It was interesting to learn about the 
culture and discover beats and dances. The 
students also had a good laugh watching the 
teachers showing their indigenous dance moves! 
 

 
Book Week 

This week is the Children's Book Council 
of Australia –   Book Week celebration.  
Our annual dress-up day will be held this 
Thursday August 24. 
On this day, students are invited 
to dress up as their favourite book 
character.  Although not necessary to 
follow, the theme this year is: “Read, 

Grow, Inspire”. 
We look forward to seeing all our beloved books 
come to life! 
We will hold a Book Week parade at 9am.  
Students will gather in their House groups to show 
off their costumes from 9am – 9.20am. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Book Fair 
During week 9, from Monday September 4, we will 
have our annual Book Fair. A range of brand new 
books will be for sale and there will be a special 
trolley where nothing is over $5! A range of 
payment options will be available and each book 
purchased means more books for our school 
library. More information to come closer to the 
event. 

 

 

 
545's Got Talent Grand Finals for 
Senior students will be held this 
week at lunchtime on Thursday 
August 24. 
Our Junior students’ heats have 
commenced and the Grand Final 
date will be announced soon. 

 
 

 

 

Auslan News: Celebrating 
Book Week. 
Hello everyone. How is your 
alphabet and number signing 
going? As you know this week 
is Book Week. I shall be using 
signed stories as part of my 
program. You too can access 
signed stories in Auslan by 

using Youtube and searching under ‘Auslan 
stories’ or ‘Auslan picture story books’. You can 
also use Google or other search engines to buy 
your own copies of books that have signs as well 
as text.   Happy signing. 

DION DRUMMOND INCURSION 
ROD SMITH 

BOOK WEEK DRESS UP DAY 
& BOOK FAIR 

EMMA-LEE ROSS 

MUSIC NOTES 
545’s GOT TALENT GRAND FINAL 

PHIL BARTLETT 

AUSLAN NEWS 
MICHELE CALDOW 

Student absence notification 
Via our Compass App 

***** 
Whole School Assembly 3.00pm every Friday 

***** 
School Uniform available from 

JSM, Macarthur Street, Sale 
***** 

School Supervision – students are supervised between the 
hours of 8.45am and 3.30pm 

***** 
Second Hand Uniform Sales  

Contact the school office for information 
***** 

Rapid Antigen Tests 
Rapid Antigen Tests are available from the school office. 

If children are experiencing flu like symptoms, please test 
and stay home until well. 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPECIAL WEEKLY 
AWARDS 

Grade Name Reason 

FB Lucas  For the effort he is putting into his learning 

FP Caleb  
Sunny  

For the effort he has been putting into his learning 
For working hard to improve his writing 

FH Charlie  For always being such a great help in the classroom 

JN Heidi  
Urell  

For her effort in the 10 minute write 
For listening and following instructions in handwriting this week 

JC Ari  For taking on feedback to improve her learning 

JL Joel  For working hard on his writing goal this term 

JB Jasmine  
Tucker  

For always applying her best effort to complete tasks 
For the excellent effort he is putting into publishing his biography 

JW Paisley  
 
Alex  

For displaying a great level of resilience and ‘bouncing back’ when confronted with 
challenges 
For maximising his learning time when publishing his biography 

ME Cordell  
Jessika  

For his fantastic efforts in writing lessons this week 
For her consistent hard work to achieve her learning goals 

MH Beau  
Logan  

For his hard work and dedication to his learning 
For his commitment to learning during maths 

MC Constance  For her fantastic work inferring the big picture message in our reading clinic 

MS Judith  For her excellent word on fractions and her maths goal of division 

SW Murphy  
Emily  
Kaiden  

For his creative poem writing this week 
For demonstrating her growing number knowledge and adding double digit numbers 
For coming to school every day this week and creating a fun number game 

SC Eli  For demonstrating fantastic comprehension skills in reading by using multiple pieces 
of evidence from text 

SR Liam  
 
Alastair  

For showing great cameraman skills while filming for a friend during our Respectful 
Relationships session 
For volunteering to be a supporting actor in a friend’s Respectful Relationships film 

SG Holly  
Harry  

For her consistent efforts during all maths sessions 
For his continued improvements with his writing this term 

SH Matthew  For displaying enthusiasm in maths and giving everything a go 

Drama 
Ms Morgan 

Lilly  
Alexis  
Sasvindee  

For her outstanding cooperation during group tasks in drama 
For her outstanding cooperation during group tasks in drama 
For her outstanding cooperation during group tasks in drama 

Last Week’s Weekly Award Winners 



 
 
 
 

 
Last week Foundation students finished their two week unit on stamping and mark 
making. The first week they used a variety of tools such as milk bottle tops, corks, cotton 
tips, sponges and stamps to make different patterns and marks using the three 
primary  paint colours. The following week they chose from either a butterfly or 
dragonfly and carefully traced the wings and bodies, cut them out and stuck them on 
either red, yellow or blue backing. They are on display on the board in the main building 
if you wanted to check them out.  
Senior students have been busy creating their mixed media self portraits. First they 

drew a picture of themselves then cut it in quarters. On one quarter they used pastels, another quarter 
watercolour paint, the third quarter black and white 
only using texta, pastel and/ or charcoal  and the last 
quarter 3D using buttons, sequins, patty pans. 
Collage pieces, beads etc.  
Both cohorts have done an absolutely fabulous job 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ART ROOM NEWS 
LOU COOPER  



 

 

 
 watching the teachers showing their indigenous dance moves! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Last Week’s Dion Drummond 
Incursion 

National Science Week Action 
Paper Aeroplane Competition, 
‘Binary Bracelet’ making and 

‘wheel’ activity 



 
 

 
 

 
Our team of 42 students attended the Sale and District Athletics Carnival yesterday, and 
shared many successes. Sale Primary had a strong overall result, earning 3rd place out of 
eight participating schools. Gippsland Grammar earned  2nd place in the points standings 
and St Thomas earned 1st place. 
A massive congratulations to Kassi and Xavier, whose successes in their individual events 
earned them recognition as the 9/10 year old age champions. 
Well done to every one of our team members for giving it their best in all events. 
The carnival was coordinated by Staci Scott, who stepped into this responsibility last 

minute and did the most fantastic job in running a successful carnival.  Finally, a thank you is extended to 
Vivien Downes and Staci Camm for volunteering their time as helpers on the day. 
The next stage of competition is the Wellington Division Carnival on Friday September 1, which will also be 
held at the Sale Little Athletics Track. A qualifying list of students that have made the Sale Primary Division 
Athletics team will be displayed on the HPE office window, and athletes will be given an information letter 
this week. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SALE & DISTRICT ATHLETICS NEWS 
DAVE DOCHERTY  



School Disco 
On Friday September 1 the Junior School Council 
are hosting a whole school disco!  
 
Where:  Market Square Hall 
Time:  6.30pm – 8.00pm 
Cost:  $5 per student OR $10 per family 
 
Wrist bands are available for purchase from the 
school office until Friday September 1 (1.30pm).  
Students will require a wrist band for entry.  They 
will NOT be available for purchase on the night.  
Parents & Friends will be running a canteen. 
They would love any volunteers to help out on the 
night and leading up to the night.   
Please leave a message with the school office if 

you are able to help. 
*** please note that the disco is for 545 
students only. 

Netball Victoria is hosting a boys only come and play 
day! 
 
Title:                     Boys only come and play day  
When:                  Friday 22 September 2023 
Time:                    10.00am to 2.00pm 
Where:                Agnes Brereton, Breed Street,  
                             Traralgon 
Ages:                    12 to 17 
Cost:                     Free (no membership required) 
Register:              https://forms.gle/wJP1qDyMJSPHYt2p6 
 

This event welcomes new participants willing to have a 

great day out learning something new, along with players 

who compete locally! 

It’s Hat Time!! 
In line with our Sun Protection Policy, students 
will be required to wear sun hats outside from 
the start of September until the end of April. 
If families need to purchase a hat, they are 
available from JSM, Macarthur Street, Sale  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FwJP1qDyMJSPHYt2p6&data=05%7C01%7CSimone.Morris%40education.vic.gov.au%7C88afed53cf7f4adba01e08dba1ce66ff%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638281680091647048%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=DWf2RvmbWnqmyc7YHrhT4c%2BThdCVslAG5sTV0wxuBKA%3D&reserved=0


 



  

 

A Compass App Hint 
The shortcut button gives you quick access to add 
an attendance/absence note (we are not set up 

for parent payments at this stage) 
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